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Pittsburg School Board 
 

Meeting Minutes 

Date February 27, 2017 
Time 6:00 p.m. 
Location Pittsburg School Conference Room 
Chairperson Toby Owen 

Attendance 
Attendance Legend:   P – Present   E – Excused Absence   A – Absent 

School Board Members Principals SAU Members 

P Bernard Dube P Toby Owen P Elaine Sherry 
 

P Bruce Beasley 

P Lindsey Gray P Reginald Parker    P Cheryl Covill 
P Bob Ormsbee  

 

    
 

Public in Attendance:    None 
 

Minutes 

Item Subject Action 

1. The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 
 
 

 

2. Hearing of the Public:   
 None 

 

3. Agenda Adjustment: 
 Under New Business:  Remove Early Dismissal Time  
 Under New Business:  Discuss the Regular Board Meeting on 3/13/17 
 Non-Public  Session:  Follow up on student concern 

 

4.  Reading of the Minutes: 
L. Gray / R. Parker:   To accept the minutes of February 13, 2017 as presented 
with the following correction:  Remove Elaine Sherry leaving at 7:44 p.m.   

 

 
Vote: 
Unanimous 

5. Special Reports:    
 None 

 

 

6. School Administrator’s Report:  Elaine Sherry 
 No report 

 

 

7. Superintendent’s Report:    Bruce Beasley   
 Written report attached 
 2017-2018 School Calendar 

o Proposed calendar focuses on Professional Development for SAU #7 
staff 

o Will be presented to the SAU Board in April 
 Superintendent Beasley continues to examine the possibility of sharing a 

position with Colebrook. 
o Principal Sherry and Guidance Counselor, Dawn Pettit, met with 

Colebrook and Canaan administrators for further discussion on course 
offerings for next year 

 Superintendent Beasley will be taking a team of SAU #7 staff and students to 
the University of Maine, Farmington Job Fair on March 20th. 

o Provides an opportunity to showcase the area and look at potential 
teaching candidates 

 Superintendent Beasley met with David Amin, Devin Phillips and Tanya Young 
from Indian Stream Health Center (ISHC). 
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o Discussed ways to strengthen the partnership between ISHC and the 
schools of SAU #7. 

 Announcement has been made that school will be in session on March 14th. 
 

8. Business Administrator’s Report:  Cheryl Covill 
 Reported damage to the International School bus today 

o Town plow truck hit the mirror of a Pittsburg school bus causing 
damage to the window and frame. 

o Cheryl Covill left a message for the Pittsburg Chief of Police, John 
LeBlanc and contacted the Select Board Chair, Steve Ellis 

 Discussed Weather Guidelines for Outdoor Play, Policy JTA 
o Will discuss further at a future meeting 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

9. Unfinished Business: 
 Reviewed the budget, warrant and Power Point presentation. 

 

10. New Business: 
 Discussed a conflict with the March 13th Board meeting. 

o Stewartstown School District’s Annual meeting is scheduled for that 
night. 

 
T. Owen / R. Parker:  To approve cancelling the March 13, 2017 meeting.  
Next meeting date will be March 27, 2017.  

 
 
 
 
 
Vote:  
Unanimous 

11. Other Business:   
 Discussed graduation date and possible conflict with Canaan 

o Principal will check with the Canaan Principal to see if the times can 
be staggered 

 

 
 
 
 

12. Information: 
 Annual School District Meeting:  March 8, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. 
 Next School Board Meeting:  March 27, 2017 at 6:00 p.m.  

 

13. Non-Public Session:   
 
L. Gray / R. Parker:  To go into non-public session at 7:52 p.m. in accordance with RSA 
91A:3II(a) and invite Cheryl Covill to join. 
 
Roll Call Vote:  J. Dube – yes; B. Ormsbee – yes; T. Owen – yes; L. Gray – yes;  
R. Parker – yes 
 
R. Parker / T. Owen:  To return to public session at 8:10 p.m. and seal the minutes to 
protect the rights of the student involved. 
 
Roll Call Vote:  J. Dube – yes; B. Ormsbee – yes; T. Owen – yes; L. Gray – yes;  
R. Parker – yes 
 
T. Owen / R. Parker:  To adjourn at 8:10 p.m. 
 

 
 
Vote:  Noted 
under motion 
 
 
 
 
Vote:  Noted 
under motion 
 
 
 
 
Vote:  
Unanimous                                                                                                                                   

                                                                                                                                   Respectfully Submitted:           
                                                                                                                                   Cheryl Covill, 
                                                                                                                                    Business Administrator  

 


